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MEMORANDUM

To: Members of the USC Trojan Family {
From: C. L. Max Nikias C, C N \a
Date: April 13,2016

Subject: Appointment of New USC Athletic Director

I am very pleased to announce that Lynn Swann has accepted my offer to become USC’s next
athletic director, effective July 1, 2016. To his new role, Mr. Swann will bring the heart and soul of a
Trojan.

For Mr. Swann, this appointment represents a homecoming of sorts. He first arrived on our
campuses as a student-athlete in 1970, and has since distinguished himself as a legend in Trojan and
NFL football, a highly regarded international media broadcaster, an extraordinarily effective leader,
and a deeply committed civic figure. The Most Valuable Player of Super Bowl X, Mr. Swann is
already well known to the Trojan Family, as well as to individuals around the world, and I am
confident he will bring charismatic, dynamic leadership to this exceptionally consequential role at
USC.

Indeed, athletics has long been the glue that binds our worldwide Trojan Family. As our university
has risen so far and so fast academically, our student-athletes have given a particularly passionate
voice to our pride, inspiring us to cheer with even more heart for our university and its community.
Without question, we are an institution that combines academic excellence with athletic excellence,
embraces the noblest ideals of the ancient Olympians, and draws on the spirit of athletics to advance
our ambitions. Mr. Swann shares our profound dedication to these pursuits, and under his leadership,
Trojan athletics will play an even greater role in redefining and improving the student-athlete
experience.

Over the decades, USC has produced so many champions in intercollegiate athletics—as well as
some of the most celebrated Olympians of all time—and, with renewed vigor, we will seek to bring
our experience, expertise, and sheer love for intercollegiate athletics to important national
conversations and reforms, particularly through our leadership in the Pac-12, National Collegiate
Athletic Association (NCAA), the College Football Playoff (CFP) association, and the Olympic
movement.

Mr. Swann earned his bachelor’s degree in public relations from our Annenberg School for
Communication and Journalism. While pursuing academics at USC, he excelled on the football
field, playing on two Rose Bowl teams and a National Championship team in 1972. He was team
captain, most valuable player, and an All-American in 1973.
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Pop Warner Little Scholars Tomlin Award and the Pittsburgh YMCA Man of the Year Award.
Mr. Swann was voted NFL Man of the Year in 1981, and inducted into the Rose Bowl Hall of Fame
and the Bowling Hall of Fame.

Mr. Swann’s appointment came about only with the help of so many dedicated persons, and I wish to
take this opportunity to acknowledge Mr. Nicholas Brill of Brill Neumann Associates for the
outstanding work he and his colleagues did throughout the search process. Thanks to their efforts,
we considered more than 200 candidates for this position, and the pool was exceptionally diverse and
highly qualified.

I also wish to thank the members of my senior leadership team for their assistance during the
interview process. I would also like to extend my gratitude to the many members of the Trojan
Family who reached out to me—TI received several hundred letters!—expressing their heartfelt
passion for USC athletics, and offering their frank advice regarding its future. And once again, I
wish to thank Pat Haden for his stellar leadership as athletic director over the last five and a-half
years. The Trojan Family will be forever grateful for his stewarding USC athletics through some of
its most challenging times.

My wife Niki and I ask that the entire Trojan Family join us in welcoming Lynn Swann back to the
University of Southern California, along with his wife Dr. Charena Swann, and their two sons,
Braxton (who will join us this fall as a freshman) and Shafer (who is currently a student at West
Point). We all look forward to taking Trojan athletics—indeed, our entire university—to even
greater heights. Fight On!
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